
Board Report from the Office of the Executive Director dated 8/29/2025 

1.​ Theater Camp went well - 32 students participated. The Grants and Sponsorships were 

down this year for the camp. We did manage to make a small profit. 

2.​ Boat is stored and tarped. Ads are listed on Inland NW Classic and Antique boat 

association and Boat Trader for $12,000. I had one showing and one other inquiry. 

3.​ Green Room Renovation is completed. Dan T (especially) and Woody spent quite a bit of 

time with this project. The results appear to be well received. 

4.​ As of the date of this Report, Viggo Mortenson “Falling” is being well received in the 

community and has been sold out for the past week. 

5.​ With the completion of the Wall Guard for the Balcony, work is progressing on some 

seating options, costs and plans. These should be ready for discussion at the next board 

meeting. In any event, it appears a significant timeline (12-16 weeks) is going to exist 

from decision to finished product. 

6.​ Greg Marsters and Custom Plastering is on track for a 9/2 start for the north wall 

rehabilitation project. 

7.​ A new EERO mesh Wi-Fi project is installed and functioning. It appears to have a reach to 

the stage, however the Green Room is not currently receiving signal. I will order one 

more mesh range extender to better cover the Green Room. The signal appears to cover 

the concessions and ticketing areas of the Little Theater. 

8.​ We have a possible renter for the LT retail space. A lease agreement is out for the 

potential lessee review. 

9.​ We have developed more clarity on the Etix “All in Pricing,” a new law that mandates full 

disclosure of sales tax, ticketing fees and any other fees at the inception of the ticketing 

process, rather than at checkout. 

10.​We have found that our inventory and product offerings for the concessions has grown 

considerably. As we sell through some of the lines, they will be discontinued. 

There has been much more going on. Everyday has been an adventure. We have an amazing 

staff and they have been working diligently through the turmoil and they are deserving of a big 

shout out and thank you. 

Woody Sherwood, Treasurer 

 

 


